[image: image1.emf]

BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, February 2, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Pro-tem Doug Adams, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Members Dee Byerly and Todd Titus.
Department Heads present: Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Waste Water, Bob Gray;  Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Fire Chief Barry Stroup; Assistant Street Commissioner, Tyler Niccum; Clerk Treasurer Wendy Frazier
City Council Members:  Bob Greene
MINUTES
Todd Titus made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dee Byerly 2nd  the motion.  Motion Carried
CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Dee Byerly made a motion to accept the claims.  Todd Titus  2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS
1.  Harold Burns, 645 Washington Street
John Stephens reported that the foundation of the house has been repaired, windows replaced and the house wrapped ready for siding.  The siding was to be finished by Friday, February 3, but it is not going to be done by then.  Mr. Stephens said he would be satisfied that the house would be finished when the siding is completed.
Mr. Burns was present and spoke on his behalf.  He stated that he has the siding on site but is waiting on the weather to break.  He has been working 6 days a week which only leaves him Sunday to get anything done.

The Board agreed to give Mr. Burns another 3 months to complete the project.  He is to appear before the Board with a progress report at the May 4, meeting.

2.  Terry McCoy 985 Pike Street

John Stephens stated that the Board had given Mr. McCoy 90 days to get the house cleaned out and demolished.

Mr. McCoy was present and stated that he needed an extension.  He said he has the house half cleaned out.  Weather permitting he hopes to have everything done in 2/3 months.  He stated that he doesn’t have the money to tear the house down.

The Board encouraged Mr. McCoy to keep in touch with Mr. Stephens.  Mr. Stephens requested the Board schedule a hearing regarding the property.  Mr. Stephens will file paperwork.
NEW BUSINESS
1.  James E and Betty S Johnson, property at 969 Stitt Street.

Mr. & Mrs. Johnson were not in attendance at the hearing.

Doug Adams, Mayor Pro-tem, swore John Stephens in.  John stated that he had examined the property in 2015.  The roof has collapsed and the inside is in bad shape.  It is not in livable condition.  At the time the property went through City Court.  The Johnson’s were bankrupt.  At the time Judge Roberts suggested that the Johnson’s come to the Board of works.
Mr. Stephens submitted the following:


Exhibit A:  Picture of the house taken January 31, 2016


Exhibit B:  Certificate of service sent to the Finance Company, Johnson’s Hearing Notice – 
neither were returned.


Exhibit C:  Metz Title Company Search.

The Finding of Facts and Order revealed: 

The Premises is:



substantially vacant



has become dilapidated



constitutes a fire hazard



contributes to blight causing a potential decrease in property values



is in an impaired structural condition making the property unsafe to persons



is in violation of General Ordinance #2, 1986.



is not fit for human habitation



constitutes a nuisance.

Mr. Stephens stated that the Johnson’s lived next door to the property and acquired the house when the neighbor passed away.  Mr. Stephens also said the house looked like it hadn’t been touched since the 1950’s.

When Attorney Zimmerman asked Mr. Stephens what he suggested be done with the property, Mr. Stephens replied that it should be demolished.  

Todd Titus made a motion  to demolish the structure at 969 Stitt St.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.

2.  Wabash River Trail


Several people were in the audience to hear about the Wabash River Trail.  Mayor Pro-tem, Doug Adams, informed the audience that the discussion had to be postponed due the  Mayor Long being Ill and Amy Ford having a death in the family.  The discussion was postponed until the next Board of Works meeting on February 16.
OTHER BUSINESS

None
QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 
Barry Stroup, Fire Chief, reported that his department has been participating n a simulation lab, training with Parkview.  This is a result of the Wabash Department donating an ambulance to Parkview to use in the lab.
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
 NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works Meeting will be held on Thursday, February 16, 2017, 2016 at 4:00 p.m. 

________________________________________________

Doug Adams      



Mayor Pro-tem
________________________________________________

Todd Titus




Member
________________________________________________

Dee Byerly




Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992,

(260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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